

CMD 22-M34.9

Date: 2022-09-16 File / dossier: 6.02.04 Edocs pdf: 6874615

Written submission from the **Town of Saugeen Shores**

Mémoire de la ville de Saugeen Shores

Regulatory Oversight Report for Canadian Nuclear Power Generating Sites in Canada: 2021

Rapport de surveillance réglementaire des sites de centrales nucléaires au Canada: 2021

Commission Meeting

Réunion de la Commission

November 3, 2022

Le 3 novembre 2022





Town of Saugeen Shores

600 Tomlinson Drive, P.O. Box 820 Port Elgin, ON N0H 2C0

September 9, 2022

Senior Tribunal Officer, Registry Canadian Nuclear Safety Commission 280 Slater St, PO Box 1046 Stn B Ottawa ON K1P 5S9

Email: interventions@cnsc-ccsn.gc.ca

Dear: Senior Tribunal Officer

Re: Public Meeting November 3, 2022, 2021 Regulatory Oversight Report

I am pleased to provide this letter of support to Bruce Power and to acknowledge their ongoing commitment to meeting the regulatory requirements as laid out by the Canadian Nuclear Safety Commission. Bruce Power's dedication to the safety of its employees, the community at large and the environment is commendable.

The Town of Saugeen Shores understands the important role Bruce Power will play in ensuring clean energy to future generations and we are happy and proud to work along side them to achieve Canada's net zero goal. Not only is this right for the environment, but the economic impact is also significant. In addition to the community at large welcoming over 60 nuclear suppliers, we have also benefited from the \$1.43 billion dollars in household spending due to the income from the labour that supports the plant and its suppliers. The support this afforded our business community is phenomenal, especially in consideration of the Covid 19 pandemic.

Bruce Power is a community leader. Over the last two years, this was very evident. Their commitment to providing regular ongoing Town Halls and coordinating vaccination clinics with Grey Bruce Public Health, as well as helping to ensure that local businesses and individuals had the required PPE was greatly appreciated. We could not have navigated the difficulty of the last two years without a community leader like Bruce Power.

On behalf of Council, we are proud to have Bruce Power in our community and look forward to working with them in the future.

Sincerely,

Luke Charbonneau, Mayor Town of Saugeen Shores